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chronELKle 
  Henderson/Green Valley Lodge 2802 

  BENEVOLENT AND PROTECTIVE ORDER OF ELKS 

Greetings From Your Exalted Ruler 
John Stevens, PER 

 

     I thought that the Flag Day ritual combined with Law and 
Order Night went very well.  The Fire Department and the Po-
lice Department each identified two individuals that justly de-
served to be recognized for their contributions,  I want to thank 
Bill Wiseman and Jim Matthews for all they did to help make 
this a success.  I was disappointed that we did not get a larger 
turnout and you will never get a Prime Rib dinner as good as 
this was especially for the price. 

We had a good turn out for the steak night and the free show.  Hope that all 
enjoyed themselves as much as I did.  It was great night to relax in your Lodge 
and enjoy your fellow members. 

We still only have two individuals who have stepped up to do Saturday after-
noon bar tending actions,  This is not difficult serving mainly beer.  It is a great 
way to meet members you may not know and a way you can help your Lodge 
meet the bottom line on the monthly profit and loss statements.  Call me or talk to 
me if you are interested in helping! 

The Lodge Modernization Committee as of this writing has been making pro-
gress and many proposals have been reviewed and are being evaluated.  Some 
pricing has been obtained; however additional time will be required before a fin-
ished proposal will be ready presentation at a Lodge meeting. 

Summer is now on us in full force.  I will be gone to the Grand Lodge Con-
vention in Orlando, FL from 3 Jul through 9 Jul.  In accordance with our by-laws 
there will be only one Lodge meeting in July and August.  The July meeting will 
be on the THIRD Tuesday and the meeting in August will be on the first Tues-
day.  Enjoy your summer as things will get real busy as usual starting in Septem-
ber.  The annual DDGER visit and evaluation will be on 7 September then comes 
the Crab Crack. ENF silent Auction, pig roast, State President visitation, collec-
tion of school supplies and Holiday food baskets to name just a few. 

We need your help and support to make the above successful and to allow 
your lodge to prosper and grow. 

I sincerely thank Steve Bazar for stepping up and taking on the Scouting Co-
ordinators position. His years in scouting will permit him to do a great service to 
the Lodge in this position. If you have the time please contact Steve and volunteer 
to help him in any way you can with important work with the Scouts. 

 
Lets have FUN in our Lodge!!! 

 
Fraternally, 
John Stevens, PER 
Exalted Ruler 
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    Grand Exalted Ruler Michael F. Smith, GER 
    Nevada State Sponsor Don Dapelo, PGER 
    Nevada South DDGER Jack Hennigan, DDGER 
    State President Gary Ferguson, PDDGER 
    Nevada South District Leader Larry O’Laughlin, PSP 
    Nevada South District Leader Robert Morwick, PSP     

WHO’S WHO IN THE ELKS 

For information, contact:  
Bob Morwick NSEA National Home Coordinator 

ELKS NATIONAL HOME 

TRUSTEES FOR 2007-2008 

Three Year Richard DuPont (Ann) 436-5581 

Two Year Jack Waldock 454-3315 

One Year Frank Vining 568-9464 

PER ASSOCIATION CONTACT 

Bill Wiseman, Pres. - 523-2278 John Stevens, Sec. -  301-4927 

ELK OF THE MONTH 

Mar 2011 TBD Sep 2010 TBD 

Feb 2011 TBD Aug 2010 TBD 

Jan 2011 TBD Jul 2010 TBD 

Dec 2010 TBD Jun 2010 TBD 

Nov 2010 TBD May 2010 Evalyn Sherwood 

Oct 2010 TBD Apr 2010 TBD 

PAST EXALTED RULERS ROLL 

2009-2010 John Stevens 1997-1998 Mike Owens* 

2008-2009 Larry Mund By Affiliation William Young* 

2007-2008 William Wiseman By Affiliation James Lange* 

2006-2007 William Wiseman By Affiliation Bud Chaplin* 

2005-2006 Bill Obszanski By Affiliation Russell Fortini 

2004-2005 Norma DeLibertis By Affiliation Don Rogers 

2002-2004 Dick DuPont By Affiliation Frank Vining 

2002-2003 John Stevens By Affiliation Frank Opdyke 

2001-2002 Larry Ucovich By Affiliation Robert Mathews 

2000-2001 Faye Ashford By Affiliation James Kudenov* 

1998-1999 George Adams* By Affiliation Kevin P. Swift 

LODGE OFFICERS FOR 2007-2008 

Exalted Ruler John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Leading Knight Dona Hoesly 379-7863 

Loyal Knight James Matthews (Sandy) 837-9976 

Lecturing Knight Leslie Smith 385-1515 

Esquire Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Chaplain Marty Lange (Jim*) 564-4904 

Inner Guard Don Bales (Irene) 538-8685 

Tiler Bob Mathews, PER (Phyllis*) 435-9592 

Secretary Bill Wiseman, PER (Mela) 523-2278 

Treasurer Richard Letendre (Sunny) 236-9061 

* Deceased 

LODGE HONOR ROLL 

Year Elk of the Year Officer of the Year 

2005-2006 Marty Lange Richard Letendre 

2004-2005 Clint Courtney Bill Wiseman 

2003-2004 Karen MeChek Ken Bazar 

2002-2003 Barbara Adams Charlie Hannold 

2001-2002 Ann DuPont Robert Miller 

2000-2001 Marty Lange Jay Ashford 

1999-2000 Shirley Gulick Jean Allen 

1998-1999 Jean Allen John Stevens 

1997-1998 Jim Ray John Stevens 

2006-2007 Delbert Winkle Bill Wiseman 

2007-2008 Joan Wodjenski Ken Bazar 

2008-2009 Jack Waldock Ron Gesell 

2009-2010 Patrick Bleakley Dona Hoesly 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS FOR 2007-2008 

Accident Prevention Richard DuPont 436-5581 

Americanism Leslie Smith 385-1515 

Auditing Evalyn Sherwood 454-4389 

Blue Pig Richard Letendre 236-9061 

Bulletin Bill Wiseman, PER  523-2278 

Bowling Betty Courtney 433-9306 

Community Activities James Matthews 837-9976 

Drug Awareness Dan Rivers 563-8663 

Elks Training John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Government. Relations Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 

Hides John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Hoop Shoot Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Insurance Risk Frank Vining 568-9464 

Investigation Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

Lapsation Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

Lodge Activities Therese Sommers N/A 

Membership Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

ENF Marty  Lange 564-4904 

Public Relations James Matthews 837-9976 

Scholarship Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 

Scouting Coordinator Steve Bazar 558-5360 

Soccer Shoot Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Veterans Vacant Vacant 

Adopt-A-Vet Vacant Vacant 

Youth Activities Dona Hoesly 221-9576 

Web Master Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 
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From Your Leading Knight 
Dona Hoesly 

     Hello everyone in Elkdom, 
     We are still inviting everyone to 
come have fun with us. Your Lecturing 
Knight, Leslie Smith is continuing to 
bring dip and chips for everyone before 
meetings. Also he is inviting everyone 
who plays Cribbage to come have a 
game with him before or after the meet-
ings. As for me, I’m just happy to have a 

minute to sit and visit. Mother’s Day was a delight. I had 
fun getting flowers for Mother’s Day and the Flag Day 
Ceremony was even better. We had the most wonderful 
Prime Rib yet, prepared by Bill Wiseman. The Police and 
Fireman honored seemed to really appreciate our awards. 

Wishing you a fun summer. 
 
Dona Hoesly, Leading Knight 
Leslie Smith, Lecturing Knight 

Community Activities 
James Matthews, Loyal Knight 

    Summer is here! 
    Our Flag Day  and Law and Order 
Day Ceremonies held on June 11th were 
a great success. We honored two Fire-
men and two Police Officers for services 
performed above and beyond the call of 
duty. 
    I am working on some community 
events that will draw attention to our 

lodge and bring in new members. If you have any ideas 
please email me at sales@aviationservicesdirectory.com 
or call 987-3226. 

Please do not fill my email box with jokes only lodge 
business….. 

See you at the meeting. 
 
James Matthews, 
Loyal Knight 

Greetings From the Secretary 
Bill Wiseman, PER 

    June has been another busy month in the Secretary’s office. As of 30 June we have 214 members 
with 29 delinquent. We will be bringing in five new members for the month of July. For those of you 
that have not paid your 2010-20011 dues, please get them in as soon as possible. Remember your dues 
are part of our budget and are needed to help keep the Lodge healthy and growing. If it has just slipped 
your mind please send your dues. If you have a problem or an issue with the Lodge, its Officers or its 
Members that is preventing you from paying your dues, please come talk to us so we may resolve the 
issues and get on with the great work of Elkdom. Sponsors look at the list of delinquents if you see an 
individual on the list you sponsored, please contact the individual and encourage them to bring their 
dues current. 

Once again I ask all committees to get your reports in to me. In order to make my job easier please keep records of 
any hours that you may volunteer or mileage driven and turn into myself or Exalted Ruler John Stevens so that we may 
get credit for them.  

We need your help, see if there is a committee you would feel comfortable with lending a hand. The biggest contribu-
tions you can make towards the betterment of the Lodge is to step-up and participate. Remember this is your Lodge; it 
is imperative that each and everyone of you become active in your Lodge to keep it growing and stable. 
As I have stated over the past five years “One Member Can Make a Difference” - please be that mem-
ber. We need your involvement and help to keep this Lodge and the Order viable and growing! 

 

Fraternally 
Bill Wiseman, PER 
 

THE SUMMER HEAT - REMEMBER WATER IS “KING” HERE! 
Dehydration - This means the body is running low on liquids. The first indicator is being thirsty or having a dry mouth and your 

urine becomes extremely concentrated or very dark. These are indicators that your body is suffering from dehydration. You should 
replace fluids as quickly as possible. To prevent dehydration keep at least eight ounces (one cup) of water every hour. If you are 
physically active or working outside, you should double your liquid intake.  

Heat Exhaustion - The victim will suffer dizziness, light-headedness and sweat profusely. Have the victim rest in a cool place 
and drink fluids such as water. This condition should clear in a few minutes.  

Heat Stroke - This is a medical emergency. Call 9-1-1 immediately. Usually the person will faint and may become unconscious. 
Their skin will be hot, red in color and the victim will not be sweating. You should move the victim to a cool place, wet the skin 
with wet-cool cloths and do not give the victim anything to drink.   
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Membership Committee News, Bill Wiseman 
The following members are delinquent with payment of their dues. If this is and oversight please send your 

dues to the Secretary as soon as possible. If there is a problem or and issue with the Lodge we urge you to 
come talks to is or send us a note explaining your concerns. We will do what we can to resolve the concern. 

No. Member  Sponsor 
315 Bruce Austin Robert Miller 
397 Keith P. Bengtson Affiliated 
199 Michael J. Beringhele Affiliated 
627 Janine Cosio Tony Gallegos  
488 Rudy Grube Tom Hartnett 
593 Rick L. Jackson Donald Williams 
586 Gerald “Gerry” W. LaFavor John Stevens 
67 Hank Lambert Certificate of Status 
243 David Lieberman Robert Owen 
417 Clifford A. Louaillier Allan Steward 
213 Marilynn S. McDougal Fred Knap 
350 Kenneth Mulcan Ken Bazar 
183 Robert J. Owen Affiliated 
583 Don W. Parr George Tom Tadevic 
614 Pat Porter William Wiseman 

Fraternally, 
Chair Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 

Membership Propositions 
Name Address Profession Proposer 
David Johnson 5021 Burton St. Henderson, NV 89015 Freezer Lead Man Marty Lange 
Vern E. Erickson 1427 Foothills Village Dr. Henderson, NV 89012 Transfer Dimit from Las Vegas, NV #1468 
     

Any member having information which would make any of the above ineligible for membership in our Lodge should 
immediately give such information to Gloria Mason, chairman of the Membership Committee, at (702) 202-2264. 

*Sponsors are expected to be present when their candidates are being balloted upon.* 

The economy in general and how it effects our lodge specifi-
cally, has been the main concern of the Trustees. Our cash flow 
has been adversely affected and we are looking for ways to turn 
this around. Our building, and it’s assets, as you may know, are 
getting older with each passing year and we will need your help 
to ensure our ability to replace or repair them. Let us work to-
gether to get this done. 

The Trustees meet the forth Tuesday of each Month. 
 
Fraternally, 
Jack Waldock 
Chairman 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
Effective 1 May 2010 the bar will not be manned by a paid bar tender on Saturdays.  The sales volume has not been sufficient 

over the past year to support a paid bartender on this day.  We would still like to keep the bar open on Saturdays and man it with 
volunteer bartenders.  Please contact the Exalted Ruler or any officer if you can volunteer to man the bar on Saturdays. 

 
John Stevens, PER 
Chairman 

No. Member  Sponsor   
501 Michael S. Potter Roy Bell 
346 Garrett T. Rippon Affiliated 
443 John L Russ IV Tom Hartnett 
197 John G. Schommer Affilated  
589 Michael S. Shealy William Burton 
227 James H. Tharp Certificate of Status 
618 Jay Alan Thomas Tena Bleakley 
591 June E. Trissel John Stevens 
597 William S. Warner Affiliated 
624 Jerry E. Watson Walter Fonesca 
491 Genevieve L. White Gene Wiley 
328 Nuel R. Williams Affiliated 
407 Ester Woolford Shirley Gulick 
408 Andrew J. Woolford Shirley Gulick 

    July and August are typically slow months 
for the Lodge. If you are out shopping stop 
by we can use your participation! 
    A reminder to everyone if you do not have 
a Blue Pig at home please come by the lodge 
and pick one up. With your hard work and 
participation I know 2010-2011 will be a 
banner year. Come join us for the pig roast is 
always a fun event.  
 

Fraternally, 
Richard Letendre 

Trustee’s Report 
Jack Waldock, Chairman 

Treasurer’s Report 
Richard Letendre 



If all of your Lodge Committees (and for 
that matter, District and State Association 
Committees) are running smoothly and attain-
ing all your goals, good for you. However, 
should some of your committees be lacking, 
here is my suggestion. Establish one makeable 
goal for each of those committees, and ride 
herd until the goal is achieved. 

Making that one goal breeds further success, 
raises morale, promotes interest and, above all, 
makes a difference in your Lodge and in your 
community. 

Can’t think of a goal? Here are some of 
mine, with apologies to any person who may 
have first voiced them. 

Membership – Every Lodge sponsors one 
Open House this year. 

Strive to reach small attainable Lodge goals 

Elks National Foundation – Every Lodge 
has an active Chairperson. Every Lodge puts 
the option to donate on the Dues Statement. 

Elks National Home and Retirement Center 
– Each Lodge buys a brick. 

Ritual – Hold a monthly practice. 
State Major Project – Each Lodge donates  

Message from 
The Grand 
Exalted Ruler 

 
Hon. James 
L. Nichelson 
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$1 per Member to the 501(c)(3) Trust. 
Public Relations – Take the picture, write the 

article, and E-mail to the news editor of the 
paper. 

Lodge Activities – The Lodge completes the 
All-American Lodge Contest application. 

Veterans Service – Each Lodge adopts one 
Veteran at a local nursing home. 

Americanism – Each Lodge sponsors the 
Americanism Essay Contest in one school. 

Drug Awareness – Arrange to take a Drug 
Awareness trailer to one local event. 

And so on. You see how this works. Avoid 
broad sweeping goals. Set small ones that can 
be achieved. It will lead to further successes. 
You will be Making a Difference. Do so with 
pride and energy. 

Sickness and Distress 
Leslie Smith, Lecturing Knight 

    PER Bill Obszanski was in the hospital to have defibril-
lator implanted to assist with an inoperable blockage issue. 
We wish him all the best in his recovery and future wellbe-
ing. This has been a good health month for most. 

 
Fraternally yours, 
Leslie Smith 

From our hearts to 
theirs. 

PER News 
Bill Wiseman, PER 

We will be having a “CRAB CRACK” scheduled for 
September 18. We will keep you informed as more devel-
ops. So, please mark your calendars. 

I know it seems a bit early to be talking about next 
years officers and committees, but February will be here 
sooner than you may think. If any of you have a desire to 
become an officer, a committee chair or a committee 
member please contact any of the PER Association mem-
bers.  Now is a golden opportunity to work with the pre-
sent officers and committees to see what it is all about. 
This will permit you to become more confortable with the 
duties of these positions and hopefully encourage you to 
become more involved in the coming year. You will find it 
is not that difficult and the PERs are here to help you alle-
viate your concerns and misgivings. 

Remember the 3rd Friday of each month is our PER 
Steak Dinner. Best steak in town cooked to perfection, by 
you. 
 

Fraternally, 
Bill Wiseman, PER 
PER Association President 

    We are off to a good start for the year. 
But we still need your help to make this 
a banner year. Remember your contribu-
tions all go for very good causes. Each 
year Nevada gets back about $1.25 for 
every dollar donated. Where else can 
you get that return on your donation. 
    We need to start thinking about the 

Silent Auction scheduled for 1 October 2010.  Now is the 
time to start looking for items that can be donated to the 
auction. As you travel this summer on your vacation keep 
an eye open to items that will sell at the auction. Remem-
ber the money earned from the items donated all goes to 
credit your account. What better way is there to get the 
most from your donation. 

Have a great summer! 

 

Fraternally, 
Mary Lange 

ENF 
Marty Lange, Chair 

Our Cub Scout Pack is doing great. Michael Ferriolo 
has taken the position of leadership for the Pack. I’m look-
ing forward to your support and attendance to the 
planned Scouting functions to be held at the Lodge I ex-
pect this to be a great year for Pack 304. 

 
Yours in Scouting, 
Steve Bazar 
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Making a difference every day for our troops and families 
by Paul D. Helsel, PGER Commission Member 

 

For the past 93 years, since 1917 during World War I, the Elks have stepped forward during every conflict or war our Nation has 
been engaged in, and led the way in providing support, relief and assistance for our troops, our “Defenders of Freedom”. Currently 
and for the past seven years, our “Army of Hope” has provided that support and a wide variety of assistance for our troops and their 
families across many of the states and communities our Lodges serve. 

Our “Army of Hope” was established and organized as a program, a movement if you will, enabling and encouraging Lodges and 
State Associations to provide support and assistance for the families of their local Military Reserves and National Guard Units who 
are deployed in “harm’s way”, to defend our National Interests during the current and ongoing wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. Well, 
the “Army of Hope” of today has evolved into much, much, more!! 

Today in many states and local communities, our “Army of Hope” has expanded its service activities to provide direct support for 
the troops, as well as their families. Lodges and State Associations are providing all sorts of personal hygiene, clothing and comfort 
items, food items, phone cards, etc. You name it, and it is being sent to our troops by the Elks. In addition to the variety of items 
being sent directly to the troops, an even greater effort is being made to make their return home as easy and pleasant as possible for 
both the trooper and the family. 

Elk Lodges and members are participating in “Welcome Home” events at airports, military bases, and the like for these returning 
“Heroes”. Lodges and “Army of Hope” Committees are holding “Welcome Home” celebrations, as well as providing financial and 
other assistance, all to help each returning Hero to continue with their normal life with their family. 

Many of our returning Heroes are not as fortunate and return with injuries, both physical and psychological, the Wounded Warri-
ors. Others, tragically, are even less fortunate and return as Fallen Heroes. Once again, our “Army of Hope” has stepped into the 
breach and in many communities provided relief to the individual Hero Warrior, as well as their families.  

Our “Army of Hope”, through a wide range of fundraising activities, is providing funds for rehabilitation activities, services and 
facilities. A specific state “Army of Hope” Committee has even donated a new special bus for transporting Wounded Warriors so 
that they may have access to distant rehabilitation services. 

In the case of the Fallen Heroes, our “Army of Hope” organizes groups of Elks members to honor them, and comfort their fami-
lies. Lodges also provide their Lodge facilities for funeral- and memorial-related activities. Elks everyday are doing everything they 
can to ensure that our Fallen Heroes are given the respect and honor they deserve, as well as helping their families cope with their 
devastating loss.  

Hopefully you gather from this brief message, Elks all across our Order make up our “Army of Hope” and are bringing comfort 
and relief to our troops and their families, day in and day out.    (Excerpts from GL Newsletter - W. M. Wiseman) 

Our Flag Day Ceremony was a success with Cub Pack 304 presenting the colors. PER John Stevens, Exalted Ruler presented the 
history of the flag with Jim Matthews, Loyal Knight providing the response. Following the Flag Day Ceremony John and Jim pre-
sented Certificates of Recognition to Detective Wayne Nichols and Officer Scott Derrick of the Police Department and Firefighters 
Beau Mently and Jerry Harris, our 2009-2010 honorees for services rendered above and beyond the call of duty. In 2009 Detective 
Nichols made approximately 27 arrest , with 14 being related to child pornography and 13 related to luring of a minor. Detective 
Nichols leaves no rock unturned during his investigations,  thinking outside the box so that all of the pieces of a case fit together 
nicely. 

Because of Detective Nichols organizational and Investigative skills he was able to obtain a confession related to his Child Por-
nography cases and Peer-2-Peer cases almost every time. Our gratitude goes out to these men for their for their hard work and dedi-
cation to the wellbeing and safety of the community of Henderson/Green Valley. 

Our Annual Law and Order Day Honoring our Policeman and Firefighters 

Jim Matthews and John Stevens presents the Certifi-
cate of Recognition to this years Police Department 
Recipients - Detective Wayne Nichols and Officer 
Scott Derrick (Out of town). Also shown in the 
photo are Deputy Chief Jim White, Deputy Chief 
Ron Averett and Lt. Norman Richardson. 

Exalted Ruler John Stevens presents the perpetual 
plaques to Deputy Police Chief Jim White and Fire 
Chief Doug Stevens. Both plaques had six years of 
recipients on them. We will continue to add the new 
recipients each year. The presentation of the perpetu-
al plaques brings to closure a goal Bill Wiseman set 
several years back. 

Jim Matthews and John Stevens presents the Certifi-
cate of Recognition to this years Fire Department 
Recipients - Firefighter/Paramedics Beau Mently 
and Jerry Harris (Both were out of town). Also 
shown in the photo are Chief Doug Stevens, Battal-
ion Chief Matt Morris and Battalion Chief Mike 
Gibson. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 

Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

2 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
Jesse Grant 

3 
Happy Hour 3-6  

4 
Independence Day 
GL Conv. 

5 
GL Convention 

6 
No Lodge Meeting 
GL Convention 

7 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 
GL Convention 

8 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
GL Conv. 

9 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
Hot Roast Beef 
Sandwich - Bill W. 

10 
Happy Hour 3-6 
 

11 
 

12 13 
HC Meeting 6:00 
PER Meeting 7:00 

14  
RSVP Fri. Dinner 
 
 

15 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

16 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
PER Steak Night 

17 
Happy Hour 3-6 
Pack 304 
Rain Gutter 
Regatta 

18 
 

19 
Indoctrination 
5:00 PM 

20 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 
Initiation 

21 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

22 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
 

23 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
 

24 
Happy Hour 3-6  
NSEA State 
President’s 
Visit NLV 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
Trustees Mt’g. 5:00 
HC Meeting 6:00 

28 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

29 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

30 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 

31 
Happy Hour 3-6  

July 2010 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
Officers Brunch 
9-11 AM 

2 
Indoctrination 
5:00 PM 

3 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 
Initiation 

4 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

5 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

6 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
 

7 
Happy Hour 3-6 
 

8 
 

9 
 

10 
HC Meeting 6:00 
PER Meeting 7:00 

11 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

12 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

13 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
 

14 
Happy Hour 3-6  
DD Clinic 
NLV 
10 AM 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
No Lodge Meeting 

18 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

19 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
 

20 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
PER Steak Night 
 

21 
Happy Hour 3-6  
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
Trustees Mt’g. 5:00 
HC Meeting 6:00 

25 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

26 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

27 
Happy Hour 4-6 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
 

28 
Happy Hour 3-6  

29 30 31 
No Meetings 

    
 

 

August 2010 



Join Us For Some Old Fashioned 
Camaraderie In Your 
Remodeled Club Room 

 

We have added a 50 inch flat panel TV for 
your enjoyment!  

___________________________________ 
 

The Jukebox and Dart games have been 
removed by the equipment rental company 

for none play. 
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Come meet Patrick, our new  fulltime bartender/bar manager. He is working  Tuesday through Friday. 

Happy Hour 
Well drinks, 

Domestic Beer and Wine  
for $1.75 4-5 every Friday 

Domestic Beer for $2.00 
from 3-6 every Saturday . 

Club News 
Club Hours; Tuesday - Friday 1 - 9 pm, Saturday 12 - 6 pm 

Thirsty Thursday 
All well drinks, Domestic Beer, 

& Wine $1.75, Soda $1.00  
5 pm to 8 pm 

Electronic Entertainment 
Come checkout our new 

arcade games 
 

Pinball 
Video Golf 

 and a Bar Game 

Shake of 
the Day 

Play “Shake of the Day” once 
a day. 

(2 shakes for $1.00) 
Five of a kind wins the 70% of 
the pot with 30% going to the 
charity fund. Four of a kind 
wins a free drink. Three of a 
kind wins a free roll. The pot 
is now at $650 plus. Come in 

and try your luck! 

Would you like to be a bulletin benefactor?  As a bene-
factor you would make a donation of $10.00 per year 
which would be used to help offset the cost of the bulletin.  
If you are interested, please send payment to the Lodge and 
mark the outside of the envelope “For Bulletin Benefac-
tors”. 

Bulletin Benefactors 
 

Bill & Mela Wiseman Delbert & Vera Winkle 
Dick & Ann DuPont Jack Waldock 
Richard & Sunny Letendre Ron Girard 
James D. Smith David Angel 
Llewelyn Stoddard Dennis Jarworski 
Tena Bleakley Dave C. Smith 
John Stevens   Ben & Bernie Olson 
John E. Barnes   Don Koppenhaver 

Bulletin Blips 
Bill Wiseman, Editor 

chronELKle 

If I have neglected to add a Benefactor, please let me 
know. 

Are you interested in advertising in our Bulletin? Call 
for rates and information. Our Bulletin reaches approxi-
mately 275 to 300 people directly. 

If there are any changes or suggestions  you like to 
add to the bulletin, please contact Bill Wiseman. All in-
put is welcome.                                           

To submit news, place in the bulletin mail box in the 
conference room or send an email to 
bill.wiseman@earthlink.net. News must be submitted by 
the 15th of the month and be within one month of the 
event. All input is welcome. 

 
The bulletin is now posted to our local web site: 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/home.cfm?LodgeNumber=2802 
 

State information can be found on the state web site: 
http://www.nsea-elks.org                   

 

Drink Prices 
Starting 1 May all 

domestic beer, wine and 
well drinks will 

increase by $0.25 per 
drink to $2.50 due to 
the rising  cost from our 

vendors. 
We will no longer have a 

paid bartender on 
Saturdays. We need 

volunteers. 



2010-2011 SCHEDULED EVENTS 
The following is a list of Functions/Events sched-

uled for lodge year 2010-2011. We need your partici-
pation and help to make this a successful year for our 
lodge. We can always use help with decorating, cook-
ing, cleanup, ticket sales, etc. Of course your attend-
ance is always appreciated, this shows your true ap-
preciate for all the hard work that goes into these 
events by the volunteers. 

 

DD Clinic  ...................................................... 7 Apr 
State Convention @ Boulder City  ...........  5-19 Apr 
Youth Appreciation Week  ........................  2-8 May 
Youth Appreciation Dinner  ............................ None 
Mother’s Day (Mandatory)  .......................... 9 May 
Flag Day (14 Jun) (Mandatory) .................... 11 Jun 
Father’s Day  ................................................. 20 Jun 
Grand Lodge Convention ............................. 4-8 Jul 
Cub Scout Rain Gutter Regatta  ..................... 17 Jul 
DD Clinic (10:00 AM)  ............................... 14 Aug 
DDGER Visit  ................................................ 7 Sep 
Patriot Week .............................................. 5-11 Sep 
Flag Retirement Ceremony .......................... 11 Sep 
Crab Crack ................................................... 18 Sep 
ENF Silent Auction (ENF Fund Raiser) .......  1 Oct 
Pig Roast (Blue Pig Fund Raiser)  ..............  16 Oct 
Stray Elks  ................................................ TBD Oct 
Cub Scout Pinewood Derby  .................... TBD Oct 
State President’s Visit  ................................  22 Oct 
Halloween Party (31 Oct)  ...........................  30 Oct 
Veterans Day Dinner ................................... 12 Nov 
Mid-Term Convention  .......................... 18-21 Nov 
Thanksgiving Baskets ................................. 22 Nov 
Old Timers Night  ....................................... 26 Nov 
Hoop Shoot  .................................................... 4 Dec 
Elks Memorial Service (Mandatory)  ............ 5 Dec 
Decorate for Christmas  ..........................  9-11 Dec 
Kids Christmas Party  ................................... 18 Dec 
Christmas Baskets  ....................................... 20 Dec 
Christmas Eve Gathering  ............................ 24 Dec 
New Years Eve Party  .................................. 31 Dec 
Parrot Head Party (Multi Fund Raiser) ......... 15 Jan 
DD Clinic (10:00 AM) .................................. 15 Jan 
Lodge PER Night  .......................................... 1 Feb 
Super Bowl XLV Party  ................................. 6 Feb 
Valentines Dance (Charity Fund Raiser) ..... 12 Feb 
Scouts Blue and Gold Dinner  .................. TBD Feb 
St. Patrick’s Day / Hail & Farewell  ...........  11 Mar 
Cub Scout Space Derby  .........................  TBD Mar 

 

These dates may change as the year goes on. 

Monthly Brunch - $5.00 
 

Returning to the 1st Sunday of 
every month from 9 AM to 11 AM, 

starting with March 7, 2010. 
Cooked by our Officers. 

Eggs Benedict, Eggs cooked to or-
der, Sausage, Bacon, Home Fries, 

Toast, Juice and Coffee. 
Mary's  & Mimosas $1.50 
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Veterans Chairperson needed: We are looking for 
someone to fill this very important position. The Veter-
ans Program is very import important part of our Order. 
You will be interfacing with the local Veterans Organi-
zations. 
 

Committee Members needed: We are looking for in-
terested members to participate  on all committees for 
Lodge year 2010-2011. We need your help to make 
your Lodge a success. 
 

Part Time Bartenders needed: Hours 1-9 PM Tuesday 
through Friday and 12-6 PM Saturday. 
 

Friday Night Dinners: We are always looking for help 
with Friday Night Dinners. If you have a favorite meal 
you would like to share with the membership, please 
come volunteer to prepare it for the Lodge. This can be 
a very rewarding experience. 

*** Help Wanted *** 
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Birthday Coupons 
 

Members of Lodge 2802 in Good Standing. 
You are entitled to One Friday night 

Dinner or Two Drinks of your choice, 
not to exceed $9 in total value. 

Birthday coupons are available from the bartender 

 
 
 
 
10 August 2010 - Lodge Room 

Reservation Forms 
May Be Picked Up At The Lodge! 



 

Elk of the Month  
May - Evalyn M. Sherwood 

NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
HENDERSON, NV 
PERMIT NO 343 

50/50 Drawing 
 

1 June 2010, $26 ENF $25 Ken Bazar 
15 June 2010, $26 SMP, $25 Leslie Smith 

 

 

Addressed to a Very Important Elk! 

So long as there are 
Veterans, the Benevolent 
and Protective Order of 
Elks will never forget 

them. 

1 June - $90; Paul Kaminski #500 not present 
15 June - $100; Hank Lambert #67 not present 

CRYING TOWEL 

P.O. Box 90007 
Henderson, NV 89009-0007 

HENDERSON/GREEN VALLEY ELKS LODGE #2802 

John J. Meehan 2 
Otis Lovell 5 
Donald R. Koppenhaver 8 
Donald R. Bales 12 
Jane Nelson 14 
George A. Reese 15 
David Sipes 19 
Walter M. Coffey 21 
James R. Doyel 22 
Harold V. Daraskavich 24 
Rodger Bridgen 26 
Jon I. Strasner 31 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


